Academic Senate Meeting

Tuesday, November 2nd, 2004, 2:30 p.m.

Training Room – Administration Building

Minutes

Attendance:
Bill Adams, Mary Adler, Simone Aloisio, Terry Ballman, Gary Berg, Anna Bieszczad, Bob Bleicher, Marilyn Buchanan, Renny Christopher, Bill Cordeiro, Maria Denney, Therese Eyermann, Scott Frisch, Jorge Garcia, Ivona Grzegorczyk, Jeanne Grier, Phil Hampton, Matt Hewitt, Peggy Hinz, Nian-Sheng Huang, Antonio Jimenez-Jimenez, Jacque Kilpatrick, Steve Lefevre, Jill Leafstedt, Ted Lucas, Nancy Mozingo, Dennis Muraoka, Paul Rivera, Peter Smith, Jane Sweetland, Barbara Thorpe, Ashish Vaidya, Amy Wallace, Dan Wakelee, Ching-Hua Wang, Bill Wolfe.

Guests:  John Burckert, Peter Mosinskis

Call to order:  2:36 p.m.
Approval of the Agenda

-Christopher removed the consent calendar. Cordeiro moved, Hampton seconded, approved unanimously. 

Approval of the Minutes from the previous Senate meeting.  Minutes posted at:  http://senate.csuci.edu/proposed/minutes2004_10_19.doc
-Hampton moved, Cordeiro seconded, approved unanimously. 

Intent to raise questions 

-Huang inquired about whether there was any policy which allows for honoring students who have done well in interdisciplinary/integrative studies?  If a policy does not currently exist, can we create one?

Report from the Provost

-Lucas shared his goals for the future of Academic Affairs indicating that currently there were several similar initiatives being put forward from separate faculty and administrative groups. Lucas hopes to coordinate and connect groups are working on similar issues. 

 -A CSU Channel Islands Assessment Council will be created by the President and chaired by Dennis Muraoka. This group will consist of an assessment officer for each division on campus, and it will oversee all assessment efforts across campus, collect and store the data. Harley Baker will represent Academic Affairs. 

-Lucas is concerned with questions that have arisen from students regarding the campus not being accredited. The proper response to students who express concern is to let them know that we have had our accreditation visit, and we are now waiting for them to meet and forward their decision.  You can also assure them that we are part of a 23-campus system, all other campuses are accredited, and that our students have gone on to very prestigious schools elsewhere.

-We have posted 35 faculty positions in The Chronicle; however, we still do not know how many positions we will be able to fill until the Chancellor’s Office tells us what our enrollment target will be for next year. A priority list will be created from 1-35 and when we do get a final number to hire, we will refer to the list. Please send your comments to Lucas regarding the priority list. 

-The Assistant Vice President search has been narrowed down to two finalists, Jean Zarucchi and Margaret (Peggy) Atwell. Please send any comments you have regarding the two finalists to Phyllis Williams by Friday, 11/5.  

Report on WASC

-Muraoka summarized the President’s report regarding the visit.  There were no surprises in terms of the 13 recommendations forwarded by the committee.  The terminology used in the recommendations was positive, indicating that we were on the right track. The “commission” will be meeting early next year and will determine our status at that time. 

Report from the Chair

-The Representative Senate Task Force has held its first meeting and has decided to hold off on making any proposals until the Structure Task Force has submitted its recommendations. 

-Damon Blue responded to the inquiry about PeopleSoft checking for pre-requisites, by indicating that it was possible for the program to check for these; however, someone needs to input thousands of rules into the system first and currently, there is no one to do this. Rules would need to be entered for each transfer institution that has an agreement with us and will need constant monitoring to reflect any changes. There is currently a job announcement for this position. 

Reports from Senate Standing & Advisory Committees


Senate Executive


-Having consulted sister campuses regarding the selection 

of the “Academic Council on International Programs Representative,” a procedure has been decided on for our campus: Committee on Committees will solicit letters of interest and forward qualified candidates to the Senate for a vote. 


Committee on Centers

· No Report

Committee on Committees

· No Report

Curriculum Committee

· The BA in Spanish has been forwarded as a first reading item for today.

Faculty Affairs

· No Report

Fiscal Policies

· No Report

General Education

· No Report

Strategic and Tactical Planning

· Please attend the next meeting scheduled for Thursday, 11/4, at 2:45 p.m. in Conference Hall 2

Student Academic Policies and Procedures

· No Report

Library Advisory 

· Highlights from the past meeting include: a 300% increase in traffic through the library, the future addition of a study space which will create an additional 50-70 spaces, the ability to have digital images made, plus the ability to link program web pages to the library website. 

Old Business

SP 04-05 Responsible Use (Faculty Affairs) Second Reading.


-Jimenez-Jimenez addressed some of the revisions made by the Faculty Affairs 


Committee.  A few additional changes were suggested by the Senate. 


Vote results:
Policy passes

1 No
23 Yes   1 Abstain

New Business


SP 04-08 BA in Spanish (short form)

· Grzegorczyk motions, Bleicher seconds. Terry Ballman and Antonio Jimenez-

Jimenez will not be available for the next meeting to answer questions so they encourage as many questions as possible be asked today. 

· Grzegorczyk moves to waive the first reading, Denney seconds. First reading waived by unanimous vote. 

· Bleicher offered a few grammatical changes accepted as friendly amendments, Cordeiro called for a voice vote.

Vote results:  Spanish Program (Short form) approved unanimously.

SP 04-09 BA in Spanish (long form) 

-Cordeiro motioned to approve, Grzegorczyk seconded. Cordeiro moved to waive the first reading, Muraoka opposes in order to allow all Senators to review the document and potentially offer meaningful comments, especially since the motion is not time sensitive.  There was discussion regarding when programs could “officially” begin advertising for new students. 

Vote results to waive the first reading (done by voice vote):  passed to second reading. A few grammatical changes were made to reflect changes to the Short Form..

Vote results:  Cordeiro called for a voice vote:  Passed unanimously.  

Announcements

-The Business program has taken over the Journal of International Business Strategy and C.B. Claiborne will be overseeing the editorial component. 

Adjournment:  3:49 p.m.

